
To: All delegates to Rotterdam Convention COP 10

We demand the right to know if toxic substances are entering our countries 

The ‘Rotterdam Convention on the Prior Informed Consent Procedure for Certain Hazardous Chemicals and 
Pesticides in International Trade’ has the objective to promote information sharing, shared responsibility 
and cooperation in the international trade of certain hazardous chemicals to protect human health and the 
environment from harm and to contribute to the environmentally sound use of those chemicals. 

The Rotterdam Convention is an important Convention. However, in the 18 years since the Convention came 
into force it has not been able to meet its full potential. It is now at a critical juncture. 

Hazardous chemicals that meet all conditions to be listed under the Convention are being continually 
blocked, despite the Convention´s own scientific committee, the Chemical Review Committee (CRC), 
determining that they are meeting all requirements for listing onto Annex III. 

At the previous COPs a very small number of Parties blocked the listing of certain substances and hindered 
the vast majority of countries basic right to know about what hazardous chemicals are entering their 
country. This is a problem, especially for developing countries and countries with economies in transition, 
which have a limited chemicals management system. It means officials, employers, workers and consumers  
in receiving countries do not know of these hazardous materials entering their country and are therefore 
not protected. 

The longest blocked chemical is chrysotile asbestos. Asbestos, long banned in most Global North countries 
is responsible for the deaths of over 200,000 workers every year and recognised as the cause of more than 
half of all occupational cancers. Other hazardous chemicals whose listing are currently being blocked from 
inclusion on Annex III of the Convention are: acetochlor, carbosulfan, fenthion formulation, and paraquat 
formulation.

Shockingly, some producers of these blocked hazardous substances are using the non-listing to falsely claim 
their products are safe, present no risks to health and the environment and try to make it look like they are 
supported by a majority of the Parties to the Rotterdam Convention.  These actions are directly undermining 
the goal and effectiveness of the Convention and its credibility and thus need immediate response. 

OPEN LETTER

We call on all Parties to the Rotterdam Convention COP 10  

face-to-face meeting in June 2022 in Geneva Switzerland to:

List onto Annex III of the Convention, all CRC recommended hazardous chemicals  

and substances blocked until now

Redouble efforts to improve the effectiveness of this important Convention

Implement the right to know for all Parties to the Convention and 

respect the scientific recommendations by the CRC
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The Swedish Trade Union  
Confederation (LO)


